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Dear Villagers, 
Welcome to the July Newsletter.                                       
   

A big thank you to George Hewitt and 
William Legg 

As part of their Duke of Edinburgh award 
George and Will volunteered to give the village 
a tidy up. Amongst other tasks they washed 
street signs and the post box. They also tidied 
the telephone kiosk and undertook a litter pick. 
 

     

 
 

Village Speed Limit 20mph 
With all the new development that will be 

taking place in the village over the coming 

months. Residents are kindly asked if they 

would remind delivery drivers to slow down 

and keep to the 20mph throughout the village, 

thank you. 
 
 

Ashby cum Fenby: A Special Village 
A new edition of the above book has been 

completed. This gives a comprehensive history 

of the village. Should anyone be interested in 

purchasing a copy, then please contact:  

Mr & Mrs Petch directly on Tel: 01472 822671. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Great British Spring Clean Campaign – Saturday 4th 

March 10.30am at the Village Green.  
 

Parish Councillors and helpers, see photo above, met on the 

village green on Saturday 4th March to join in with the 

government’s community clear up day. They were armed with 

bags and litter pickers and went through the village picking up 

litter. A huge thank you to all helpers.                              
 
 

Public Rights of Way (PROW) 
We are most fortunate in having wonderful PROWS in and around 

our village; for all to use. 

But please remember that the Bridleways are for horse riders, 

cyclists and walkers to use. The Footpaths are only to be used by 

walkers. 
 

Planning Matters: Make your thoughts count. 
A number of planning applications may have a potential impact on 

the village. Details of planning applications received may be seen 

on the notice board, the Parish Council’s website and North East 

Lincolnshire Council website. Please see below link to websites: -   
www.nelincs.gov.uk/planning-and-development/planning-applications/ or 

www.ashbycumfenbypc.com 
 
 

Vacancy on the Parish Council 
Cllr Pearson has stepped down, after many years as Chairman. 

Hence, there will be a vacancy on the Parish Council from the 

31st July. 

If you have a few hours a month to spare, would like to represent 

your local community and would be interested in being considered 

to sit on the Parish Council, please contact the Parish Clerk: Kim 

Kirkham Tel: 01472 825131 
E-mail - ashbyparishclerk@btinternet.com 

 
Thank you, Cherry Ann 

The Parish Council would like to extend their sincere appreciation 

and thanks to Cherry Ann for her valued service and hard work 

over the years. 
 

Please send any comments/suggestions on these or any other topics to any of the Parish Councillors or the Clerk: 
Cherry-Ann Pearson (Chair), Ashby Acres, Chapel Lane,  822993              Nick Pettigrew, Chestnut Farm House, Brigsley Road,   823225     

Stanley Wood, Wycoller, Third Lane,          824470     Jane Thomson, Ash Trees, Third Lane ,           824447     
John Shaw, Ashmore House, Third Lane,                       459241     Brian Purchon, Field House, Main Road,              07767794134  
Kim Kirkham (Clerk) The Sycamores, Chapel Lane,         825131              email: ashbyparishclerk@btinternet.com 

           Website: www.ashbycumfenbypc.com        
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